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Output:  Group 4 – Services to Industry

Senator O’Brien asked:

“So, when the minister was critical in his press release of some states not fully embracing the single national freight system, he really meant NSW?  Which other states are involved?  I asked which other states are involved in not fully embracing the effectiveness of a single national rail freight system.”

Answer:

All States are involved in achieving a single national rail freight system and no State has fully embraced the concept.  States vary in the degree to which they have embraced a single seamless system for national third party access, track management, mutual recognition of safety accreditation and independent investigation of safety incidents.

For example, in relation to track management, South Australia and Victoria have cooperated fully with the concept of a national track manager that is the preferred Commonwealth approach.  Western Australia has met its commitment to a single point of access to the interstate network.  However that commitment does not fully embrace a separation of track management from train operations model which is being pursued in most jurisdictions, nor does it maximise track management harmonisation opportunities.  Queensland similarly has not embraced the separation model, nor has it met its commitment to the agreement of Transport Ministers in 1997 for the single point of access.  However management of access to the Queensland portion of the interstate track has been consolidated with the NSW part of the Sydney Brisbane corridor.  New South Wales was the first to adopt the separation model but has not met its commitments to a single point of access.

